ITEM 6

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Unfortunately, I am unable to attend the Branch AGM on this my final year as Treasurer as I am currently in Thailand suffering 30 degree temperatures!!

I accepted voluntary redundancy and retired from Aberdeenshire Council in April, 2011 but agreed to stay on until a replacement treasurer could be appointed. 
Anne Gray, provided her nomination is accepted by the AGM, will take over as Branch Treasurer.  I am sure she will be an able replacement and do an excellent job for the branch. 

The Branch as usual has been very active throughout the year and has had to deal with a lot of important issues, attend various meetings throughout the UK and have managed to be represented at and participated in a number of demonstrations and landmark marches.

The Branch Accounts were audited by UNISON Internal Audit in 2011 and apart from some minor observations and recommendations we were given a clean bill of health.

This year is the first year of an online branch accounting system called “olba”.  I have adopted the system and input all the branch income and expenditure on to it. Knowing that I would be going away at the end of January, 2012 I completed the accounts in early January, 2012. I assumed that by doing this all the information would be populated on to the “Annual Financial Return” and forwarded to me as treasurer and the Auditors to sign.

However, despite numerous emails and phone calls I have been unable to rectify this. The “books” are currently with the auditors and once they have completed their audit and are happy I am led to believe that HQ will send the returns for signing.

Having said that, just to be on the safe side, I have completed a balance sheet for submission to this AGM and have completed the Annual Financial Return under the previous system which will still comply with the rules and which can be sent if necessary. Copies have also been sent to the auditors.

You will see there is a deficit of about £2000 for the year ending 31st December, 2011. The branch, however, is still in a healthy financial position. We agreed to fund part of the cost of the employment of 2 part time staff (one full time post) for one year to help out our branch and Aberdeen City Branch in dealing with issues mainly in the voluntary sector.
As I have explained, in previous years it is not necessarily a bad thing to draw down our general fund reserves as our branch funding is based on the amount of reserves we have per member. Amongst other things the less we have in reserves the more funding we receive.
Finally I wish to take this opportunity to thank the UNISON Staff, Branch Officers, Stewards and members for their support over the years and wish them well for the future.
Ian H. McDonald
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